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Far East Pharmaceutical Technology Company Limited

遠東生物制藥科技有限公司

 (Incorporated in the Cayman Islands with limited liability)

(Stock Code: 399)

CHANGE OF COMPANY SECRETARY 

The board of directors (the “Board”) of Far East Pharmaceutical Technology Company Limited (the “Company”) announces that Mr. Chan Sek Kwan, Rays (“Mr. Chan”), has resigned as the company secretary of the Company with effect from 5 December 2008.  Mr. Chan confirmed that there is no disagreement with the Board and there are no matters in connection with his resignation that need to be brought to the attention of The Stock Exchange of Hong Kong Limited and the shareholders of the Company.

The Board also announces that Ms. Cheung Sui Ping, Annie (“Ms. Cheung”) has been appointed as  the company secretary of the Company with effect from 5 December 2008. She holds a Master degree in Finance from the Royal Melbourne Institute of Technology in Australia. She is an associate member of the Hong Kong Institute of Certified Public Accountants.

The Board would like to take this opportunity to thank Mr. Chan for his valuable contributions during the tenure of his service and wish Ms. Cheung every success in her new role.
By Order of the Board

Far East Pharmaceutical Technology

Company Limited 
Tai Kai Hing

Director

Hong Kong, 5 December 2008

As at the date of this announcement, the Board comprises four executive Directors, namely Mr. Tai Kai Hing, Ms. Choi Suk Ching, Mr. Shen Xiao-dong and Mr. Jiang Jian, and three independent non-executive Directors, namely Mr. Chiu Koon Shou, Victor, Mr. Chung Wai Man and Dr. Leung Wai Cheung. 

The Directors jointly and severally accept full responsibility for the accuracy of the information contained in this announcement, and confirm, having made all reasonable inquiries, that to the best of their knowledge, opinions expressed in this announcement, have been arrived at after due and careful consideration, and there are no other facts not contained in this announcement, the omission of which would make any statement in this announcement misleading.
Please also refer to the published version of this announcement on the Company’s website: http://www.feptcl-399.info/. 
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